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Whistle-Blowing / Speak Out 

 

Members of staff may be the first to notice if anything is seriously wrong within the 
organisation.  However, they might not say anything because they think this would be 
disloyal, or they might be worried that their suspicions are not justified.  They may also 
be worried that they or someone else may be victimised. 

 

If anyone wants to raise any concern, they can do so with confidence and without 
having to worry about being victimised, discriminated against or disadvantaged in any 
way as a result.  Members of the public should also be encouraged to voice any 
concerns they raise officially. 

 

What type of action does this include? 

 

This policy is intended to deal with serious or sensitive concerns about wrongdoings 
such as the following: 

 

 Fraud or corruption 

 Member groups, children or students, particularly children and adults in our 
care, being mistreated 

 Unauthorised use of money 

 An unlawful act 

 Any danger to health and safety 

 A person abusing their position for any unauthorised use or for personal gain 

 A person deliberately not keeping to a policy, a code of practice or any law or 
regulation 

 A person failing to meet appropriate standards 

 A person being discriminated against because of their race, colour, religion, 
ethnic or national origin, disability, age sex, sexuality, class or home life. 



 

The concern may be about members of staff, or other people who work directly for or 
with the organisation, as part of a collaborative/partnership agreement. 

 

What is not covered? 

 

Speak Out policies cannot be used to deal with serious or sensitive matters that are 
covered by other procedures. 

 

Such procedures include the following – 

 

 Staff complaints about their employment.  These complaints should be 
dealt with through the Grievance Procedure. 

 Customer’s complaints about services.  These complaints should be dealt 
with through the Complaints Policy. 

 

Whistle-blowers should be made to feel confident in using the policy to raise issues as 
where an allegation is true they have nothing to fear.  Let them know that if necessary 
you will take appropriate action under the Public Interest Disclosure Act 1998 to protect 
them from any harassment, victimisation or bullying. 

You will keep their concerns confidential if this is what they want, unless you are unable 
to by law.  Explain this at the time they raise a concern so they can decide whether or 
not to proceed. 

 


